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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
 

Hello Tritons, 
 

 

The holidays are almost upon us and I hope you are all looking forward to spending some quality time with 
your family and friends.  This is the perfect time of year to reflect on all the wonderful things that have 
happened this year and to look forward to a Super 2014.  We may not have many events scheduled for 
November and December but there are still several great ways to enjoy some time with your Triton Dive 
Buddies.  Give the calendar a look see and have fun.  And, don’t forget our annual Holiday Gathering on 
Saturday December 4th.  You can give any board member your check at the meeting or just mail it to Ed 
Littel or me. 
 

This month is also our first Business Meeting for 2014 and it would be 
wonderful to see as many of you as possible at the meeting.  This will 
be your last chance to visit with all your old and new Triton friends 
and get your dive plans in motion for next year.  So, let’s fill the place 
up and send this year out with a Triton bang. 
 

I look forward to seeing YOU on the 26th. 
 

Good diving to all, 
Randy 

 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
November, 2013 

 

Our current membership stands at: 
 

 71 full members              0 Associates 
 TOTAL    71 members 
 

Adolph Habich - Membership Committee. 
 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 
 

 !  UPDATE YOUR ROSTERS 
 

Nothing to report this month! 
 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 
 

 WINGS FOR THE HOLIDAYS 
 

As in previous years we have a family from the Wings Program to 
“adopt” for the Holidays.  This year we have a family with twin baby 
boys.  If you would like to help contact either Chris Demski or Pam 
Romund and we will give you all the details.  Don’t want to shop, that 
is okay too, we are happy do it for you.  See Pam at the November 
meeting.  

The Triton Trib 

         
 

    Volume XLIV Number 11 
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TRITON 2013 EVENTS CALENDAR 
November, 2013 

Tuesday, 11/26 Business Meeting Giuseppe's Restaurant  - 7:30 PM 
1062 Lee St, Des Plaines, Illinois, 60016 

December, 2013 

Sunday, 12/1 Community Srv/WTTW Jim Hynan 847-559-9014 jhynan74@gmail.com 

Saturday, 12/7 Holiday Party  Board of Directors 

Tuesday, 12/10 Triton Trib Deadline Pam Romund 773-791-3142, promund@kraftfoods.com 

Tuesday, 12/31 New Year’s Eve Bowling TIC Needed 

 

Sunday, 1/12 Community Service TIC Needed 

Tuesday, 1/14 Triton Trib Deadline Pam Romund 773-791-3142, promund@kraftfoods.com 

Saturday, 1/25 Pizza Get Together Angi McKeon (ammckeon@sbcglobal.net) 

Tuesday, 1/28 Business Meeting Giuseppe's Restaurant  - 7:30 PM 
1062 Lee St, Des Plaines, Illinois, 60016 

February, 2014 

Saturday, 2/1 Dinner and a Show Pam Romund 773-791-3142, promund@kraftfoods.com 

Tuesday, 2/11 Triton Trib Deadlline Pam Romund 773-791-3142, promund@kraftfoods.com 

F S & S 2/14-16 Our World Underwater 
Dive Show & Seminars 

www.ourworldunderwater.com for tickets and more info 

Saturday 2/15 OWU Dinner TIC Needed 

Saturday 2/22 Wolves Hockey Allstate 
Arena, Rosemont 

Adolph Habich ahabich@aol.com 

Tuesday, 2/25 Business Meeting Giuseppe's Restaurant  - 7:30 PM 
1062 Lee St, Des Plaines, Illinois, 60016 

March, 2014 

Saturday, 3/1 Chamber Dive Lutheran 
General Hospital 

TIC Needed 

Tuesday, 3/11 Triton Trib Deadlline Pam Romund 773-791-3142, promund@kraftfoods.com 

Sunday, 3/16 Wine Tasting TIC Needed 

Tuesday, 3/25 Business Meeting  
General Elections 

Giuseppe's Restaurant  - 7:30 PM 
1062 Lee St, Des Plaines, Illinois, 60016 

April, 2014 

Saturday, 4/5 Anniversary Party TIC Needed 

Tuesday, 4/8 Triton Trib Deadlline Pam Romund 773-791-3142, promund@kraftfoods.com 

Tuesday, 4/22 Business Meeting Giuseppe's Restaurant  - 7:30 PM 
1062 Lee St, Des Plaines, Illinois, 60016 

Saturday, 4/26 Cooking for Charity TIC Needed 

May, 2014 

Saturday, 5/3 Tour of Chicago TIC Needed 

Tuesday, 5/13 Triton Trib Deadlline Pam Romund 773-791-3142, promund@kraftfoods.com 

Sunday, 5/25 Memorial Day Bike Ride Milt & Margy Levenberg 

Tuesday, 5/27 Business Meeting Giuseppe's Restaurant  - 7:30 PM 
1062 Lee St, Des Plaines, Illinois, 60016 

mailto:jhynan74@gmail.com
mailto:promund@kraftfoods.com
mailto:promund@kraftfoods.com
mailto:promund@kraftfoods.com
mailto:promund@kraftfoods.com
http://www.ourworldunderwater.com/
mailto:promund@kraftfoods.com
mailto:promund@kraftfoods.com
mailto:promund@kraftfoods.com
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CHICAGO BOTANIC GARDEN OUTING 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 27 

 

  
We gathered on a wonderful October day, the air was cool but the sun was shining so it was a perfect day 
to walk the Botanic Gardens in Glencoe admiring all the beautiful fall foliage.  We walked and we walked - 
there are 26 different gardens on 385 acres to explore.  I don’t think we got to them all but we did manage 
to visit quite a few.   
 

We did get to tour the Railroad Garden, which was fun to see all the places around the country in miniature 
with trains going by that you would see if you were actually there.  This was the last day for the railroad 
garden until next year.  It will be dismantled and the trains will be set-up for their annual Holiday display.   
 

We also toured the Japanese Garden, the English Garden, were amazed at the Bonsai plants and much 
more. 
 

Once we have seen enough of the gardens we headed over to Dimitris, just down Lake Cook Road for a 
bite to eat.  Some of the group had been there before.  Everyone feasted on all sorts of Greek specialties – 
taramosalata, pastichio, dolmades – no one went away hungry.  
 

TIC:  Mary Van Houten  
 

 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 
 

Editor’s Note:  The Tritons performed different jobs all along the production and shipping lines – packing, 
schlepping new totes to refill the various stations, making and marking the boxes, weighing and sealing the 
boxes, and filling the totes with the raw materials to make the products.  We even got to taste product when 
we were done – kind of a very bland mashed potato taste and texture.  It was great to be involved in this 
project, kudos to Jim for finding this opportunity.   
 

REPORT FROM COMMUNITY SERVICE EVENT 

 “FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN” 
SATURDAY NOV 9 

 

On the above date 10 hearty Triton volunteers gathered at Feed My Starving Children in Libertyville.  We 
were joined by a throng of others, including school groups with many 8 thru 12 year olds.  We truly felt old.   
 

At this location they pack thousands of packets of “Manna Pack-Potato D” which is an anti-diarrheal 
supplement in great demand in underdeveloped countries that lose thousands of lives to malnutrition and 
diarrhea (never thought I’d put that word in the Triton Trib!)   
 

We joined many others in assembly line packing of over 52,000 bags put into 87 boxes.  Quite a production 
for 2 hours!  It was funny that, when they asked for 3 volunteers for sit-down jobs of labeling bags, 3 Triton 
hands (including TIC) went up in a heartbeat.  We are an aging club, I guess.   
 

This was both fun and rewarding, especially when you consider the impact.  One bag has 12 servings of 
the supplement, thus all volunteers that day packed over 624 thousand servings. 
 

Most folks went out to dinner after, as usual.  Let’s do it again sometime. 
 

Tic:  Jim Hynan   
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WRIGLEY FIELD TOUR 
Sunday, October 20th  

 

It was a great day to find out all about the Friendly Confines and its history of memorable events.  Next 
year Wrigley Field will celebrate 100 years!  Still looks pretty good although they desperately need to 
update some of the areas.  It will be interesting to go back in two or three years to see the changes. 
 

Our stops included Cubs’ Clubhouse, Press Box, Bleachers, Batting Cages, Cubs’ Dugout, On Deck 
Circles, as well as a chance to actually step on the field.  It was interesting to note that of the approximately 
35/40 people on the tour, most were not from Chicago – just goes to show there are Cub fans everywhere! 
  

 

Tritons gathered in the Cubs’ dugout.  Photo courtesy of Steve Leibovitz. 
 

After the tour we headed over to the Cubby Bear to rebuild our strength after climbing up and down in the 
ball park before we made the long trek home.   
 

Many thanks to all who attended, it was an educational and really fun time.  
 

TIC:  Pam Romund  
 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 

TRITON 2014 EVENTS CALENDAR 
 

The Triton 2014 Events Calendar has been approved.  You will see some old favorites back again as 
well as some new ones.  See something you would like to organize, it is easy, we can show you step by 
step.  Sign up now to get the event of your choice. 
   

Pam Romund, Chair, Events Committee   
Adolph Habich, Dave O’Malley, Jan O’Malley, Scott Reimer, Renee Tobias, Mary VanHouten  
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TRITON HOLIDAY PARTY 

You are cordially invited to the annual Triton Holiday Party.  The details for this party are shown 
below.  I hope you and your spouse or guest will be able to join us for this end of year event. 
 

When:   Saturday December 7, 2013    
6 PM to 10 PM 

 

Where:  The Continental Restaurant 
              788 Buffalo Grove Road, Buffalo Grove, IL 60089 
              (847) 459-4095 
 

Appetizers from 6 PM to 7 PM   
Dinner at 7 PM 
 
Menu:   House salad with your choice of dressing - Ranch, Thousand Island or  
  Balsamic Vinaigrette 

Cup of soup 
½Roasted Chicken or Tilapia or Beef Brisket.  All with baked potato and  
vegetable 
Dessert will be an assortment of mini pastries 
Coffee, tea and soft drinks included 
 

There will be a private full service CASH bar in the party room 
 

Cost per person is $40.00 and includes all of the menu items shown above.  Please 
make your dinner selection known to a Board member no later than December 1st.   
The restaurant is located in the shopping center on the Northwest corner next to 
Dominick’s.  There will be a separate entrance for the party room as you enter the 
building. 
 

Hope to see you there.     
Your Triton Board of Directors 
Call (847) 394-0975 or (847) 312-9208 if you have any questions. 
 

Don’t forget to bring your Toys for Tots to help out the US Marine Reserve Drive.  They cannot accept 
stuffed animals, toy guns or knives.  Sports equipment and board games are need for the tweens and 
teenagers.  If you are giving a gift that uses batteries please supply plenty along with the gift.  These 
children are from underprivileged homes and money for batteries is not easy to come by.   
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ICSSD PRESIDENTS NIGHT 
Saturday, October 19 

 

The Clubs came together on Saturday, October 19 at Angelo’s 
Restaurant on York Road in Elmhurst for our annual Presidents 
Night.  We feasted on a wonderful buffet, soup, salads, chicken, 
bracciole and more – check out the photos below and on the 
website for the big winners of the evening. 
 

 
                              Mary Van Houten wins the trip! 
 
 

 

 

 
 

  

Dean Nolan selling raffle tickets! 

Winners of the awards from left to right:  Pam Romund, Diver of the Year  
John Bell, President Underwater Archeological Society of Chicago, Club of the Year  
Steve Leibovitz, Humanitarian of the Year 
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MARCH IN LITTLE CAYMAN 
 

As many of you know, we have a dive trip planned to Little Cayman for March of 2014.   If you are 
interested, please let me know as soon as possible as space is getting very limited.   Here is the 
information about this trip. 
 

Dates:  March 22, 2014 to March 29, 2014 
 

Where:  Little Cayman Beach Resort on Little 
Cayman Island (consistently voted one of the top 
dive destinations in the Caribbean!) 
 

Includes:  7 night’s accommodations, 3 meals 
daily, 2 drinks nightly, 17 boat dives, airport ground 
transfers, welcome rum punch, manager’s cocktail 
reception, free use of a dive computer 
Optional:  Nitrox (call me if you would like pricing 
information for this), equipment rentals, weekly 
night dive. 
 

Prices:   Double occupancy pool view room diver 
package $1750.00/person 

¶ Double occupancy ocean view room diver 
package $2005.00/person 

¶ Double occupancy pool view room non diver package $1213.00/person 

¶ Double occupancy ocean view room non diver package $1468.00/person 
 

¶ Single occupancy pool view room diver package $2463.00/person 

¶ Single occupancy ocean view room diver package $2972.00/person 

¶ Single occupancy pool view room non diver package $1926.00/person 

¶ Single occupancy ocean view room non diver package $2435.00/person     
 

Deposit required to hold a spot:  $100.00/person (Payable by cash or check made payable to Global 
Access, Inc.) 
Final Payment due by:  February 1, 2014 (Can be paid by cash, check or credit card) 
 

You will need to make your own air arrangements to Little Cayman.  If you need any help with this or have 
any questions about the trip, please give me a call. 
 

Randy Skiba 
(847) 394-0975 Home 

(847) 312-9208 Cell phone 
(224) 392-2131 Business 

 

The value of any freebies generated by the group will be shared on a proportional basis by all participants after the completion of 
the trip in the form of a rebate.  This event is being run by Global Access, Inc., a profit based travel agency, Randy Skiba, Owner. 

 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 
 

TOYS FOR TOTS 
 

Don’t forget to bring your Toys for Tots to help out the US Marine Reserve Drive to 
the Triton Holiday Party.  They cannot accept stuffed animals, toy guns or knives.  
Sports equipment and board games are need for the tweens and teenagers.  If you 
are giving a gift that uses batteries please supply plenty along with the gift.  These 
children are from underprivileged homes and money for batteries is not easy to come 
by.   
 
Thanks!  
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Thanks to Pete Kloga for sending this to our attention.  Reprinted from 
http://www.grindtv.com/outdoor/nature/post/helicopter-ride-reveals-enormous-mass-of-anchovies-herded-by-dolphins-

and-whales/  11/10/13 by Pete Thomas  Check out the video of this spectacular event! 

HELICOPTER RIDE REVEALS MASS OF 
ANCHOVIES, HERDED BY DOLPHINS & WHALES 

When small fish are threatened by large 
fish or much larger marine mammals in 
the open ocean, instinct demands that 
the small fish group together to try to 
appear larger as a group. 

But it’s not often that one of these 
swirling bait balls contains perhaps 
millions of anchovies and is large 
enough to dwarf, by many times, some 
of the largest predators to roam the 
ocean. 

Nor is it often that a photographer and 
videographer just happen to be flying 
overhead when one of these 
remarkable spectacles plays out. 

The accompanying image was captured 
this week off Ventura, California, by Liz Vernand, who was a passenger with Channel Islands Helicopters.  

The anchovies were corralled by dolphins before the two humpback whales showed up. (This has been a 
boom year for anchovies off much of California, and a boon for large predators.)  “We actually watched the 
two whales traveling toward the bait ball,” said Vernand, who decided to take the flight with a friend 
because the weather was so nice. 

The photograph lends a unique 
perspective. Viewers can see the two 
whales just to the right (the white streak 
is the underside of one of the whale’s 
pectoral fins). 

A surfacing dolphin is visible next to the 
whale at the lower right. Another dolphin 
is swimming alongside the bait ball, 
above the second whale. 

Vernand said the whales were lunge-
feeding horizontally and that the bait 
ball would sink down during the lunges, 
making it hard to capture the feeding a 
photograph from straight overhead. 

The video shows the feeding, but not 
from close range because the pilot did 

not wish to interfere with the feeding, which would have been a violation of the Marine Mammal Protection 
Act. 

Humpback whales can measure to nearly 50 feet and the bait ball looks to span at least 100 feet across.  
“It was just amazing,” Vernand said. “We were supposed to be on a 30-minute trip, but we ended up 
staying out there for an hour because of what was happening.” 
 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 

  

http://www.grindtv.com/outdoor/nature/post/helicopter-ride-reveals-enormous-mass-of-anchovies-herded-by-dolphins-and-whales/
http://www.grindtv.com/outdoor/nature/post/helicopter-ride-reveals-enormous-mass-of-anchovies-herded-by-dolphins-and-whales/
http://www.grindtv.com/author/pete-thomas/?rel=author
http://www.ciheli.com/#&panel1-1
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Many thanks to Pete Kloga for sending this to our attention.  Reprinted from: 
http://abcnews.go.com/Technology/wireStory/asian-carp-dna-detected-lake-michigan-sample-20797616, Article by 

JOHN FLESHER AP Environmental Writer, Traverse City, MI 11/6/13 

ASIAN CARP DNA DETECTED IN LAKE 
MICHIGAN SAMPLE 

A water sample from Lake Michigan's Sturgeon Bay in Wisconsin has tested positive for DNA from invasive 
Asian carp, although it's unknown whether the genetic material came from a live fish, scientists said 
Tuesday. 

It's the second positive DNA hit for the feared carp detected in Lake Michigan in recent years, as experts 
work to determine how far the voracious fish have advanced toward the Great Lakes. A water sample 
taken in 2010 from the lake's Calumet Harbor also yielded a positive result. 

Four types of Asian carp imported decades ago have escaped into the wild and migrated northward in the 
Mississippi River and many of its tributaries. Of particular concern are bighead and silver carp, which 
gobble huge amounts of plankton — microscopic plants and animals that are essential for aquatic food 
chains. Scientists fear if they reach the Great Lakes, they could out-compete native species and threaten a 
fishing industry valued at $7 billion. 

An electric barrier in a shipping canal 37 miles from Chicago is meant to block their path toward Lake 
Michigan. Just one live Asian carp has been found beyond that point, although numerous DNA samples 
have turned up past the barrier and in Lake Erie. 

Scientists say fish DNA is found in mucus, scales and bodily wastes they discharge. But some say there 
could be other sources, such as droppings of birds that have eaten the fish, so it isn't certain that the 
Sturgeon Bay discovery signals the presence of live Asian carp, much less a breeding population. 

"It's hard to know what to make of it," said Mike Staggs, director of fisheries management with the 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources. 

The samples were collected and analyzed by researchers with the University of Notre Dame, Central 
Michigan University and The Nature Conservancy as part of a broader Great Lakes fish survey. Fifty 
samples were taken from Sturgeon Bay in May, but the finding that one carried silver carp DNA was 
confirmed only last week. 

The Wisconsin DNR and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service will take more samples from the area in hopes 
of determining whether the positive hit was a fluke or something worse. 

"One sample is a smoke detector," said Chris Jerde, a Notre Dame biologist. "A couple of more samples is 
a fire." 

It's too early to be alarmed, but the finding is "an interesting development that we need to research further," 
said Brian Elkington, a deputy supervisor with the Fish and Wildlife Service regional office in Minneapolis. 

Sen. Debbie Stabenow, a Michigan Democrat, said the result underscores the need for the U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers to expedite proposals for permanently shielding the Great Lakes from Asian carp. The 
Corps is wrapping up a report scheduled for release early next year. 

"These fish could destroy the Great Lakes ecosystem, as well as boating and fishing industries and 
hundreds of thousands of jobs," Stabenow said. 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 
 

MERCHANDISE SALE 
 

We are having a huge blow-out half-price sale on all merchandise at both the October and November 
meetings.  We are trying to clear it all out to make room for new items.  There is a very limited supply of 
polo shirts so. . . first come, first served.  We will bring everything to the meeting so bring cash or check to 
snap up the bargains.  I will also be looking for a quick vote on a couple of item ideas.  
 

Thanks!  Brian Clarke, Merchandise Chair   
 

http://abcnews.go.com/Technology/wireStory/asian-carp-dna-detected-lake-michigan-sample-20797616
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A big Triton THANK YOU! 

The following businesses support our organization and we thank them for the generosity.  
The next time you stop in mention you are a Triton & personally thank them for their support. 

  

BELOW H20 
554 S. Route 59 

Naperville, IL  60540 
630-820-2531 

BERRY DIVE CENTER 
3402 N. Milwaukee 

Northbrook, IL  
847-358-3848 

  

CHICAGOLAND SCUBA 
732 S. Rand Road 

Lake Zurich, IL 60047 
847-540-7211 

DD DIVE SHOP 
1039 Waukegan Road 

Glenview, IL 60025 
847-657-3483 

  

DJ’S SCUBA LOCKER 
9301 W. Ogden Ave.  
Brookfield, IL 60513 

708-442-4388 

ENTERPRISE MARINE 
420 Michael Court 

Des Plaines, IL 60016 
847-640-8113 

  

HAIGH QUARRY 
2738 E 2000 North Road 

Kankakee, IL 60901 
815-939-7797 

PEARL LAKE RESORT 
Highway 251 

South Beloit, IL 61080 
815-389-1479 

  

PIRATE’S COVE DIVING 
1103 West Oklahoma Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI  53215 
414-482-1430 

SCUBA EMPORIUM 
16336 S. 104th Avenue 
Orland Park, IL 60467 

708-226-1614 
  

TOUCAN DIVE CENTER 
756 Frontage Road 
Lake Villa, IL 60046 

847-356-7826 

UNDERSEAS SCUBA CENTER 
611 N. Addison Avenue 

Villa Park, IL 60181 
630-833-8383 

  
 

><{{{{º>        <º}}}}><      ><{{{{º>        <º}}}}>< 
 

VOLUNTEER AT WTTW PLEDGE NIGHT 
 

I have reserved 6 spots to take the phone lines and raise funds for WTTW on the far north side on Sunday 
Dec 1 from 3:30 to 8:30 (can probably leave earlier than that if you like).  This is a fun event where we take 
calls from folks who really like the programming and want to contribute various amounts so that it will 
continue.   
 

Lite fare cafeteria style dinner is served first.  We have several breaks, of course, some of which involve ice 
cream.  Two spots are taken, we are looking for 4 more volunteers.  If we have more than 6 volunteers, I 
will ask to expand our number. 
 

Experience working at a laptop computer is needed, all input is into the laptop (after a training session), 
and we wear headsets.  A chance to show off to family and friends who are watching.  The programming is 
“Barbara Streisand in Brooklyn” and “Return to Downtown Abbey.  Hope you can join us.  Please contact 
me directly, as I will not make the November meeting. 
 

TIC:  Jim Hynan    847-559-9014                  jhynan74@gmail.com 
  

mailto:jhynan74@gmail.com
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  The Tritons 

FOUNDED IN 1957 

P. O. Box 1025 
Des Plaines, IL 60017-1025  

 
November, 2013 

Triton DIVE LINE:  847-394-0975 

www.TheTritons.com 
 

DAN Sponsor -# 29362 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Tritons 
 

See you Tuesday, November 26, 2013 at 7:30 PM 
 
 

Giuseppe's  
 

1062 Lee St Des Plaines, IL  
(847) 824-4230 

 

The restaurant is situated on Lee Street, north of Algonquin and south of Northwest Highway 

 


